
                                                                                                       30 SEPTEMBER 2015
                                             

                                                                        TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING 
                                                                                        TOWN HALL, MAHOPAC, N.Y. 
 
A Special Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Carmel was called to order by 
Supervisor Kenneth Schmitt on the 30th day of September 2015 at 7:10 p.m. at Town 
Hall, 60 McAlpin Avenue, Mahopac, New York.  Members of the Town Board present 
by roll call were: Councilman Lupinacci, Councilwoman McDonough, Councilman 
Lombardi and Supervisor Schmitt.  Councilman Schneider was absent. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed prior to the start of official business. 
A moment of silence was held to honor those serving in the United States Armed 
Forces.   
 
Supervisor Schmitt announced that the Town Board had met at 6:30 p.m. in Executive 
Session with Glenn Droese, Town Assessor with regard to a certiorari settlement.  
 

RESOLUTION FROM 9/2/15 AMENDED - PUBLIC HEARING RESCHEDULED TO 
11/4/15 - PROPOSED LOCAL LAW ENACTING CHAPTER 15 OF THE CODE OF 
THE TOWN OF CARMEL ENTITLED “EMPLOYMENT APPLICANT FINGERPRINT 
INQUIRIES” AMENDED 11/4/15 
 

RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Carmel hereby authorizes the 
re-scheduling of a Public Hearing at Town Hall, 60 McAlpin Avenue, Mahopac, New 
York 10541 from Wednesday, October 7, 2015 to Wednesday, November 4, 2015 at 
7:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter that evening as possible on a proposed Local Law 
enacting Chapter 15 of the Code of the Town of Carmel, entitled "Employment 
Fingerprint Inquiries”; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Town Clerk Ann Spofford is hereby 
authorized and instructed to publish and post the necessary notices in the official 
newspaper of the Town and on the Town bulletin board regarding this Public Hearing. 

 
Resolution     
Offered by: Councilman Lombardi    
Seconded by: Councilman Lupinacci  
     
Roll Call Vote YES  NO  
Jonathan Schneider     Absent 
John Lupinacci X    
Suzanne McDonough X    
Frank Lombardi X    
Kenneth Schmitt X    
 
CARMEL SEWER DISTRICT #1 - PROPOSAL ACCEPTED FOR ENGINEERING 
DESIGN SERVICES - COLLECTION SYSTEM REPAIRS - J. ROBERT FOLCHETTI & 
ASSOCIATES, LLC 
 

RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Carmel, acting as 
commissioners of Town of Carmel Sewer District #1, hereby authorizes the acceptance 
of the proposal dated July 12, 2015 of J. Robert Folchetti & Associates, LLC for 
engineering design services required in connection with the repairs required within the 
Carmel Sewer District #1 Collection system pursuant to Notice of Violation issued by 
the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation, said proposal being in 
form as attached hereto and made a party hereof; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Town Supervisor Kenneth Schmitt is hereby 
authorized to execute said proposal on behalf of the Town of Carmel, as well as any 
other documentation required to accept the aforesaid proposal on the terms authorized 
herein. 
 
Resolution     
Offered by: Councilman Lupinacci    
Seconded by: Councilman Lombardi  
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Roll Call Vote YES  NO  
Jonathan Schneider     Absent 
John Lupinacci X    
Suzanne McDonough X    
Frank Lombardi X    
Kenneth Schmitt X    
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CARMEL FIRE DEPARTMENT, INC. - SIGNATURE OF RECOGNITION 
AGREEMENT/CERTIFICATE OF APPROVAL  - AUTHORIZED 
 

WHEREAS, Carmel Fire Department, Inc., the provider of fire protection services 
in Carmel Fire Protection District #3 in the Town of Carmel, has advised the Town 
Board that it is in the process of obtaining financing for the acquisition of certain fire 
protection vehicles and/or equipment; and 

WHEREAS that the Town Board of the Town of Carmel has been advised the 
Carmel Fire Department, Inc. is seeking financing including private activity bonds 
pursuant to Internal Revenue Code §147; and 

WHEREAS, the Town Board has been advised that a public hearing concerning 
the borrowing has been duly noticed and conducted by the Carmel Fire Department, 
Inc. and that all persons wishing to be heard were given due opportunity to do so;  

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that Town Supervisor Kenneth Schmitt 
is hereby authorized to sign a certificate of approval and recognition of the proposed 
lease an option agreement between Carmel Fire Department, Inc. and First Bankers 
Corporation, said certificate to be in form as attached hereto and made a part hereof. 

 
Resolution     
Offered by: Councilwoman McDonough    
Seconded by: Councilman Lupinacci  
     
Roll Call Vote YES  NO  
Jonathan Schneider     Absent 
John Lupinacci X    
Suzanne McDonough X    
Frank Lombardi X    
Kenneth Schmitt X    
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PRESENTATION OF TENTATIVE BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2016 TO TOWN 
BOARD  
 
Ann Spofford, Town Clerk, presented copies of Supervisor Schmitt’s 2016 Tentative 
Budget to the Town Board as filed in the Office of the Town Clerk on September 29, 
2015.   

 

SUPERVISOR KENNETH SCHMITT - 2016 TENTATIVE BUDGET MESSAGE 
 
Supervisor Schmitt delivered his 2016 Tentative Budget Message. 
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2016 TENTATIVE BUDGET FINANCIAL SUMMARY - PRESENTATION 
 
Mary Ann Maxwell, Town Comptroller detailed the following presentation.  She 
addressed questions and comments from members of the Town Board. 
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PUBLIC COMMENTS - AGENDA ITEMS  
 
Michael Barile inquired about the amount allocated in the 2016 Tentative Budget to the 
Mahopac Volunteer Fire Department.  
 
Supervisor Schmitt replied that the amount is the same as this year, $1.75 million. 
 
Mr. Barile commented that the Town Board should not be satisfied with meeting the 
property tax cap and should strive for a 0% increase. 
 
Mr. Barile went on to address a rumor concerning an investigation into the 
misappropriation of a significant amount of money from the Mahopac Volunteer Fire 
Department. 
 
Supervisor Schmitt confirmed that there is an ongoing investigation with regard to the 
finances of the Mahopac Volunteer Fire Department. 
 
Mr. Barile stated that he did not want to see the 2016 Budget ratified and funds 
provided to the Mahopac Volunteer Fire Department until answers are provided with 
regard to how much money is missing and where did it go.  He went on to express his 
outrage and discussion was held with regard to the matter. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
All agenda items having been addressed, on motion by Councilman Lombardi, 
seconded by Councilman Lupinacci, with all Town Board members present in 
agreement, the Special Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m. to the scheduled Work 
Session.  
  

Respectfully submitted, 
  
 
Ann Spofford, Town Clerk  
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